

Good Samaritan Health Clinic Celebrates its 20th Anniversary!

We certainly have much to celebrate! Look how far we've come in 20 years...

January 24, 2004

Good Samaritan begins seeing patients in a three-hour, one evening a week medical clinic with volunteer physicians, nurses, many non-medical volunteers, one full-time and two part-time staff. Initially, the clinic provided only acute care medical services.

May 2004

A retired certified audiologist begins providing hearing tests free of charge to our patients one day a month. Fun fact, she continues still today!

May 2005

A practicing ophthalmologist begins seeing our patients, examining for diabetic retinopathy, glaucoma, and cataracts.

August 2006

A twice per month dental clinic begins with 12 volunteer dentists and oral surgeons. A Nurse Practitioner is hired to work three days a week establishing three medical clinic days per week.

August 2009

To meet the increasing needs of our patients, a 4th medical clinic day is added, and Nurse Practitioner goes full-time.

May 2015

Clinic begins providing free basic health screenings in conjunction with community events, thanks to the addition of volunteer RNs.

March 2017

Clinic offers patients access to patient education and engagement programs.

July 2018

Clinic adds social services volunteer to assist patients in completing eligibility paperwork required by UAB Charity Care.

July 2020

Clinic adds mental health counseling thanks to partnership with Haven Counseling Services and Stephen K. Griffith Memorial Fund.

November 2021

Clinic adds second social services volunteer to clinic for the purpose of connecting patients with community resources that ultimately impact their overall health.

Today

Good Samaritan Clinic continues to be a safety net for hundreds of low-income, uninsured residents of Cullman County. Employing 7 full-time staff, including a CRNP, LPN/Phlebotomist, and two Certified Pharmacy Technicians. Good Samaritan operates as a primary care clinic, seeing patients five days a week, and providing a full range of services including care for routine illnesses as well as comprehensive care for patients with chronic conditions. Once patients qualify for the Clinic's services, they have access to all the services the Clinic provides including medications, labs, referrals for diagnostic testing and specialized care, mental health counseling, dental extractions, eye care services, hearing evaluations, and social services.



Good Samaritan Health Clinic 401 Arnold Street NE, Suite A | Cullman, AL 35055

Learn first-hand about healthcare services available through GSHC, our impact in the community, and our vision for the future.

PICK YOUR DATE & TIME —
BY SCANNING THIS QR CODE OR BY
CALLING THE NUMBER BELOW.

For questions or additional information. contact Jolanda Hutson. Executive Director at 256-255-5964 or jhutson@goodsamaritancullman.com



Light Refreshments Will Be Served

Come celebrate our 20th Anniversary at one of several Open House events that will take place this summer.

You will learn more about the Clinic's vision for the future and impact on our community.

Know someone who has a heart for the underserved and wants to make a difference? Invite them to register and join you!

2024 SPRING NEWSLETTER

Inside This Edition

The mission of Good Samaritan is to deliver sustainable, long-term healthcare and all-around wellness to the uninsured members of our community.

| 1 |
|-----|
| 2 |
| 2 |
| 3 |
| 3 |
| 3 |
| 4-5 |
| 6 |
| 7 |
| 8 |
| 8 |
| |

Clinic earns Gold **Standard recognition** for 5th year

Good Samaritan Health Clinic consistently earns Gold Rating from the National Association of Free and Charitable Clinics (NAFC) Quality Program. By self-Standards attesting that the Clinic has certain policies and procedures in place, we are able to highlight our commitment to providing quality care to our patients.



NAFC Mission:

The mission of the National Association of Free and Charitable Clinics is to ensure the medically underserved have access to affordable health care. The NAFC and its members are dedicated to ensuring that patients receive quality health care. To quantify and qualify the care provided at the Free and Charitable Clinic network, the NAFC formalized a set of Quality Standards for member organizations.

Jolanda Hutson, Executive Director, Good Samaritan Health Clinic, "We are honored to receive prestigious this recognition from the NAFC for a fifth year in a row. The Clinic was able to achieve this recognition thanks to its leadership during the past 20+ years and the incredible donors and community partners who have faithfully believed in and supported our mission. We are thankful for the opportunity to serve those in need in our community and are committed to providing our patients with quality continuity of care."

CLINIC TO BUILD NEW FAC

Good Samaritan Health Clinic announces plans to build a new clinic on property located on Veterans Drive SW. The announcement comes shortly after the Clinic received approval for a \$1 million matching grant from the Appalachian Regional Commission (ARC).















In addition to ARC funds, local sources will provide \$1,000,000 matching funds. The Clinic would not be at this juncture today without the overwhelming support from the City of Cullman, the Cullman County Commission, Cullman Regional, and the Cullman Regional Foundation. Their financial contributions provided a substantial portion of the necessary matching funds to secure the ARC grant. Special thanks to Congressman Robert Aderholt and Alabama Department of Economic and Community Affairs (ADECA) Director, Kenneth Boswell for believing in our mission and championing our project.



Donate to our Capital Campaign

Scan QR Code or go to our website

www.goodsamaritancullman.com



The new facility will be a 5,040 square foot building built on 2.7 acres in the Southwest part of the City of Cullman on Veterans Drive SW. There will be four exam rooms, medication dispensary with drive-thru, lab, cardio room, and a large waiting room which will also serve as a meeting space for after-hours patient education classes.

For more information about the \$2.8 million project, contact Executive Director, Jolanda Hutson, at 256-255-5964 or ihutson@goodsamaritancullman.com

Donate to our Capital Campaign

Scan QR code or go to our website at www.goodsamaritancullman.com



STRATEGIC GOALS

Long-Term Mission Fulfillment

By establishing this new facility, the Clinic will be better positioned to fulfill our mission over the long term, ensuring that we can continue making a meaningful difference in the lives of those we serve by expanding our reach and impact.

Prevention and Wellness

The new facility will allow a prevention and wellness component to our service offerings. The addition of a fitness/cardio room will provide access to exercise facilities thereby empowering our patients to take proactive steps towards their health and well-being, ultimately contributing to a healthier population.

Exceptional Care for All Uninsured Residents

The new facility will provide a desirable and exceptional option for all uninsured residents in our community. We are committed to ensuring that quality healthcare remains accessible to everyone.



upport Our Mission

PRAY FOR OUR EFFORTS

Join us in praying that we will be a blessing to the patients who come into the Clinic each day and that God will continue to provide the necessary resources for us to fulfill our mission.

SPREAD THE WORD

If you have a family member, friend, or co-worker who is without health insurance, please encourage them to apply for free healthcare services through Good Samaritan Health Clinic. Our application is available on our website. If help is needed to complete the application, please call 256-255-5963. We are happy to assist!

DONATE TO ANNUAL AND CAPITAL CAMPAIGN

We invite you to help safeguard the uninsured in our community by donating to our New Facility Capital Campaign or Annual Campaign. Scan our QR code to give online or return the enclosed donation envelope to send your gift in the mail. Every dollar makes a difference!

DONATE ITEMS FROM OUR WISHLIST

Simply go to https://www.goodsamaritancullman.com/wish-list for a list of our most commonly needed items including electronic blood pressure monitors, nebulizers, patient care items, and medication supplies. You can even order items directly from our Amazon Wish List and the items will be shipped directly to us.

Meet Our Receptionist, Lindsey Stracener



Tell us about yourself:

My husband, Dave, and I have been married for almost 21 years. We have two girls, Kylie, a senior at Cullman High School, and Delanie, a sophomore at Cullman High School. We also have 5 fur babies, 2 doodles, Mac and Baine, 2 chihuahuas, Palmer and Baelee, and 1 cat, Bleu.

What is most gratifying to you about working at GSHC?

The most gratifying part about working at GSHC is the fact that I am the first and last person our patients see. Being able to give a simple smile, hug, or just say "Hi" could be the best part of someone's day and I love being able to be that small part.

What inspires you to be a part of the Clinic?

Being a military family for 20 years, we have loved being able to give back to every community where we have lived. Being raised in Cullman, it is an honor to be able to give back to this community and be able to teach our children how to give back as well.

Anything else you'd like to share?

This clinic is truly an answered prayer. I feel so happy to be a part of this small and awesome group.

We gratefully acknowledge our supporters from April through September 2023

Good Samaritan Clinic is thankful for your generosity as we endeavor to meet the medical needs of the uninsured in our community. Whether you supported us through monetary donations, volunteer service, or the donation of in-kind products/services, we genuinely appreciate the invaluable support each of you provided to the Clinic last year. To make your 2024 contribution, please submit your donation in the enclosed self-addressed envelope or through our website at www.goodsamaritancullman.com.

Avra Adair, CRNP Dr. Joel Adams

Alabama Free and Charitable Clinics

Addington Chapel UMC

ADPH

Alabama Web Press Align Alabama Amazon Smile Americares Nina Anderson

Anon Baptist Church
John and Marie Apel
Ashley Mercantile, LLC
Heather Ashley, RN
Michael and Heather Au

Michael and Heather Au Donald and Chris Bailey Rita L. Bailey

Gregory Barbee
Charlotte Bates
Clarence Bennefield
Bill Smith Buick GMC
Branham Accessories, LLC
Birmingham Radiology Group

Dr. Hugh Brindley Gail Bjorn

Bobby and Joyce Brown Charna Brown, RN John and Cheryl Bryan

Kelsie Butler
Janie Burnham
CCCDD

Callahan Eye Institute Bobby Joe and Edith Calvert

Conna Canada Beverly Canaday Cardiopulmonary Rehab

Chambers Farm & Garden Supply LLC

Michael Chatham Chick Fil A of Cullman

Christ Covenant Presbyterian Church

Citizens Bank & Trust City of Cullman City of Hanceville Adam Clark

Cleaning & More, LLC
Phillip and Cheri Cobbs

Commission on Aging

Community Action Partnership of No. AL The Community Shopper's Guide

Charlotte Cooner Frances Cooper Susan Copeland, RN

CORE Properties LLC
Cornerstone Church of the Nazarene

Susan Crane

Cross Ties Coffee Company LLC
Cullman Appliance Repair

Cullman Area Technology Academy (CATA)

Cullman Church of Christ Cullman City Lifestyle Cullman First Baptist Church

Cullman FUMC

Cullman FUMC - Wesley Fellowship SSC

Cullman High School HOSA Cullman Internal Medicine Patients Cullman Lions Branch Club Cullman's Live 95 FM

Cullman Regional Center for Wound Healing

Cullman Regional Medical Center Cullman Regional Outpatient Physical

Therapy

Cullman Rotary Club

Cullman Savings Bank Foundation

The Cullman Times
The Cullman Tribune
Cullman Women's League
Culpepper Real Estate, Inc.

Kerri Cunningham Dr. Matt Dellinger Suzie Dimmock

Dodge City Dental Care - Dr. Timothy Smith

Suzanna Drew Cathy Dunn

East Side Baptist Church
Dr. Jonathan E. Echols
Jimmie and Donna Edgeworth
Edward Jones – Devin Allen
Edward Jones – Maddie Shugarts

Eva Bank

Farmers Poultry Supply Inc.
Darrell and Myra Fell
Dr. Gary Few

The First Congregational Methodist Church

First National Bank Bill and Arminda Floyd

Rick Foster
Dr. Lisa Franklin

Freedom Insurance - Gloria Williams Agent

Fuller, Willingham & Carter LLC

Pamela Gaddy Dr. Michael Garcia Matt Garmon

Amelia Garrison, CRNP

Linda Gibson
Patsy Givens
Dr. Reginald Gladish
Roseann Gomez

Good Samaritan Clinic Patients Good Hope Baptist Church Grace Episcopal Church Grace Episcopal Church Women

Eleanor Graham, RN Matthew Grath

Stephen K. Griffith Memorial Fund

Jana Grimes

H&S Appliance Repair Inc.

Nancy Hagood
Dr. Alex Hale
Dr. Lindsey Hall
Dr. Sonya Hallmark
Dr. James Harb
Peggy Harris
Dr. Adam Harrison
Ann Harrison, RN

Haven Counseling Services of Cullman, LLC

Olivia K. Henderson Kaye C. Hilton Dr. William Holcomb III

Debbie Hood
Sam Hollis
Dr. Wes Hoskyns
Ruby Hudson
Caroline Hughes
Carl and Bobbie Hutson

Colby Hutson

Darryl and Jolanda Hutson If The Shoe Fits LLC Clayton and Kim Ingram J&R Feed Services



Jackson & Williams

James R. Smith Trucking Co Inc

Pamela Jennings Jeanette Johnson

Johnson Chiropractic Center, Inc

Karma's Coffee House Frances Karstaedt Kristy Keiffer, CRNP Janie Keller

Cynthia Korsmo Dr. Chris LaGanke Lavish Boutique-Cullman

Dr. James Lee Zach Lee

Living Faith Baptist Church

Lowe's Home Improvement-Cullman

Dr. Edward Mahan Denise Marchman

Leldon Maxcy LLC Lookout Mountain Tarp Sherry McClure

Barry and Connie McGriff

Joe McNulty

Mike McCurley

McSwain's Pharmacy Noel and Robbie Mize

Dr. Brad Moody Dr. Alice Morgan

Dr. Bruce Morgan Beth Moultrie

Mount View Baptist Church

My Cullman TV Sherry Nabors Dr. Tracy Neal

Richard Newman

North Central Neurology

0-Baby

Office Equipment Company

Cheri Ortiz Jolynn Otto

Jennifer Parker Edith Patterson

Dr. and Mrs. William Peinhardt Jack and Allan Pelletier

Peoples Bank

Shay Persall Law LLC

Shirley Quattlebaum State Farm

Platform

Steven and Susan Pitts
Dr. Alex Plagenhoef
Katie Plourd, CRNP
Brian and Tina Poole
Dr. James Porter, II
Project Access
Quiltmaker's Guild
R.E. Garrison Trucking, Inc

Jerry and Lora Raley Redan Baptist Church Restoring Women's Outreach Lindsay M. Rhodes, CPA, LLC Cheri Rodgers-Norman, RN Drs. Tony and Nikki Ruse

Dr. Justin and Julia Rushing Sacred Heart Church

Salem Missionary Baptist Church 7th Street Baptist – Joy SSC

CJ and RD Shedd Susan Shedd Dr. Bob Smith Dr. William E. Smith

Specialty Rx Spring Hill Baptist Church

St. Andrews UMC

St. Andrews UMC - Seekers SSC St. Andrews UMC - UMW Charity Circle

St. Andrews UMC - Victory SSC

St. Andrews UMC – Wesley Jubilee Class St. Johns Evangelical Protestant Church

St. Paul's Lutheran Church Southern Medical Equipment

Bobby Speegle

Speegle Contracting Co Inc

Kimberly Spritzer Maria Steele

Stephen K. Griffith Memorial Fund Donald and Mary Strandlund

Dr. Amy Stubbs

Drs. Jeremy and Katie Stidham

Summerford Drugs Sweet Peppers Deli Melanie Talley

The Caring Foundation of BCBS of AL

Christie Thomas Judy Thompson Seth Thompson Mary Thornton Tim Thrasher Jennifer Timbs

Town of Dodge City Traditions Bank Diane Tucker T'aira Ugarkovich

Under Pressure Pressure Washing United Methodist Medical Ministry United Way of Cullman County

UAB Charity Care Urgent Care Center LLC

Venza Care

Virgil B. Fowler Insurance Agency Wallace State Community College Wallace State Dental Department Wallace State Department of Nursing

Walmart #7280 Walmart #6006 Dr. Kara Ward Tommy Warhurst

Dr. Scott and Tina Warner

Paula Waters

John and Deb Westerfield Bob and Schel Weston

Westside Missionary Baptist Church

Jennifer White Bobbie Williams

Jeb Williamson, CPA, LLC
Dr. and Mrs. Tom Williamson
Cathy Wilson and Ricky Morgan
Charles and Coral Wimberly
92.1 FM and 97.9 FM Cullman

Bess Wood

Honorariums and Memorials

Susan Shedd In Honor of Amanda Taylor Peggy Harris In Honor of Janis Davis

Cathy Wilson and Ricky Morgan In Honor of

Clinic Staff and Volunteers

Bennie Sue Gann In Memory of Bob Polanchi Rebecca Trawick In Memory of Jack Trawick William E. Holcomb, MD In Memory of Phil

Freeman, MD

Capstone Development Partners In Memory

of Mary Ann Winfrey

In the next issue of "The Good Samaritan" newsletter, we look forward to acknowledging our donors who contributed between October 2023 and March 2024. Individuals are recognized by name, and organizations and businesses are recognized by the name of their institution, unless they have previously indicated that they would like to remain anonymous. If you would like to update your preferences and request to remain anonymous in our next issues, please notify Jolanda Hutson, Executive Director, at inhutson@goodsamaritancullman.com or 256-255-5964.





Patient receives care most of us take for granted

A DAILY OCCURRENCE THANKS TO THE SUPPORT OF OUR AMAZING DONORS.

After Roy's mom passed away, he moved from Florida to Alabama for a fresh start. He suffered with chronic headaches for so long that he thought they were normal. It wasn't until he was hired by a local restaurant and suffered a minor on-the-job injury that he found the cause of his headaches.

When he went to the hospital ER, they were not as concerned with the issue which brought him to the hospital, as they were with his severe resistant hypertension. Since Roy did not have health insurance, upon discharge the ER staff referred him to Good Samaritan Clinic for follow-up and treatment. During Roy's initial assessment, Ms. Patricia (the Clinic's nurse practitioner) discovered additional health concerns and referred him to Birmingham to be seen by multiple specialists including a gastroenterologist, nephrologist, dermatologist, and cardiologist.



If I hadn't got help from Good Samaritan Clinic, I'd probably be dead by now.
My life has changed dramatically since coming to you guys.

Photo not actual GSHC patient

While Roy is still on the journey to complete treatment and recovery, he is thankful for the wonderful care he's received at Good Samaritan Clinic. Ms. Patricia got his blood pressure under control and referred him to specialists for further diagnosis and treatment, and Ms. Ann (the Clinic's social services volunteer) assisted him in completing the eligibility paperwork for UAB Charity Care. "Everyone has been so good and kind to me. When I first came to the Clinic, I would cry sometimes because I thought I was dying. I was hurting and troubled emotionally. Ms. Sarah (the office manager) reassured me and brought my spark back."

Roy goes on to share that, "if I hadn't got help from Good Samaritan Clinic, I'd probably be dead by now. My life has changed dramatically since coming to you guys." Roy says his goal is to get well so that he can go back to work and make a better life for himself.

Thanks to your support, Good Samaritan Clinic continues to provide care to many individuals who are in similar situations each and every day. Your donation truly makes a difference!

We are so grateful for your support, and we couldn't do what we do each day without you! Every dollar makes a difference!

CRMC

17%

Good Samaritan Health Clinic at a Glance

Churches and Civic 10%

Businesses Disability Fees:1%

> **Grants** 16%

United Way 7%

State

AAFCC)

Individuals 21%

> This is all thanks to you, our generous donors!

In 2023

Served 3,958

Patient Visits at GSHC (23% increase from 2022)

Served 622

Unduplicated Patients (12% increase from 2022)

Accepted 249

New Patients (almost 60% increase from 2021)

Served 1,474

Patient Triage Phone Notes (36% increase from 2022)

Referred 540

patients to a specialist

Provided 434

Mental Health Counseling Sessions through Haven Counseling Services (15% increase from 2022)

ispensed 20.8

Prescriptions with a Retail (17,436 scripts - 2022)

Delivered

direct patient services valued at \$6.2 million (2022)

Received

in-kind donated products/ services valued at \$1.2 million (2022)



Become a 2024 Donor Today!

By doing so, you may be helping a friend or family member to never experience a medical need without Good Samaritan Clinic.

> GOODSAMARI AN HEALTHCLINIC

GOODSAMARIAN HEALTHCLINIC

401 Arnold Street NE, Suite A Cullman, AL 35055 256-775-1389

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday from 8-4 Friday from 8-12. The clinic is closed daily 12-1 for lunch.



Jeremy Stidham, MD **Board of Directors**

Zach Lee, Chairman Michael Au, Vice-Chairman Tommy Warhurst, Secretary Cheri Cobbs, Treasurer Heather Ashley Charna Brown Kelsie Butler Adam Clark Susan Copeland Matt Garmon Wes Hoskyns, DO Mike McCurley Joe McNulty Maria Steele Paula Waters



Donor Contact Jolanda Hutson. **Executive Director**

ihutson@goodsamaritancullman.com









Facebook @GoodSamaritanCullman Instagram @GoodSamaritanClinicCullman





United Way of Cullman County

Thank you, Alabama Web Press for printing our biannual newsletter.

Do you know someone you'd like to honor in a special way?

Donating is a meaningful and impactful way to honor or remember someone special to you, and it's easy to do. Simply designate your donation on the enclosed card or indicate your preference when donating online at www.goodsamaritancullman.com



A Note From Our **Medical Director**

JEREMY V. STIDHAM, M.D.

During the past 14 years, I have been honored to serve as a Board Member, Physician Volunteer, Collaborating Physician and Medical Director of Good Samaritan Health Clinic. During those years, I have gained a deeper appreciation of the healthcare deficits in our community and the impact that we all can have on the welfare of those in need. It is because of you, our supporters, that this population has access to the quality healthcare that we have all come to expect in this community.

As most are aware, the benefits of this care extend well beyond that of an individual patient. By providing high quality primary care, we are mitigating the need for the cumbersome and costly tertiary care that our hospital and healthcare system would otherwise be obligated to provide to our uninsured population in its Emergency Department and hospital wards. It is unfortunate that these patients find themselves with the highest severity of illness in our community and yet, because of financial restraints, often only seek care at the crescendo of symptoms when the cost of care is at its highest.

With your loyal support, we can continue to succeed in providing the neediest of our community with the same high standard of care that we all enjoy.

Welcome New Board Members

The first of each year is always an exciting time for the Clinic because it is then that we have the opportunity to welcome new members to our Board of Directors. This year is no exception. We are grateful for these six leaders sharing their time, talents, and resources for the betterment of our community.



Paula Waters Social Worker Clinic Volunteer



Cheri Cobbs. CPA Fricke, Sweatmon & Co., PC



Dr. Wes Hoskyns **Physician**



Matt Garmon Attorney-Partner Waterfront Closing & Title, LLC



Kelsie Butler Vice President **Traditions Bank**



Susan Copeland **Nursing Clinical** Coordinator Wallace State **Community College**

